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Mary Ellen Garcia
1944-2003

Memorial Service for Mary Ellen Garcia
(Feb. 6, 2003) A memorial service will be conducted
Thursday, Feb. 6, for Metro Bus Operator Mary Ellen
Garcia of Division 9 who died Jan. 31.

The memorial service will be conducted at Oakdale
Mortuary, 1401 S. Grand Ave., Glendora, at 7 p.m.
Funeral and burial services will be conducted at the
mortuary at 1 p.m., Friday, Feb. 7.

Garcia, 58, joined SCRTD in June 1980 and was only
months away from the 23-year retirement mark at her

death from cancer. She had worked out of Division 9 for a number of
years and was well known to her colleagues there. 

Division 9 Operator Alecia Tovar wrote this tribute to Garcia:

Many go through life without
A goal. You gave us life and
Real love.
Your memory will live with us for
Ever. Knowing that you
Left a great legacy behind. We
Look forward to some day finding
Each other and
Never separate from you.
God is your family’s overseer
And you his helper. The
Reason is to help Him
Care for us
In your own special way. We
All love and miss you.

-- Alecia Tovar 
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